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Greening the Region’s Transportation Services Fleets 

 
On June 25, 2020 Regional Council made the following decision:  

1. Council refer the following recommendations to staff with a further report to be 

brought forward in fall 2020 with more detailed analysis related to the cost impacts of 

climate change, multi-year financial information and several options for moving 

forward: 

1. Council endorse the plan documented in this report for York Region Transit to 

transition the bus fleet from diesel to a greenhouse gas emission-free electric 

propulsion system by 2051. The Plan implementation would be subject to 

ongoing monitoring of the electric bus technical performance, long-term cost 

implications and future Council budget approval. 

2. Council endorse the development of a greening strategy for the non-transit 

fleet with staff reporting the details of the strategy in fall 2020. 

2. Council endorse revisions to Transit’ s procurement strategy for 2021 bus 

replacements to include six electric buses with associated charging infrastructure 

using capital dollars currently allocated to the bus replacement program. 
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